September 1, 1979

Susanna Katz, Editor in Chief Lithic Technology The University of Texas at San Antonio Center for Archaeological Research San Antonio, Texas 78285

Dear Susanna:

You are indeed fortunate to be associated with the great personnel and the enthusiasm and interest of Tom Hester at the Center for Archaeological Research. You have built a most excellent publication on lithic technology. Each issue grows in quality and information due to you, Paul, Joel, and others concerned. It is certainly being well-received by the profession. I am only sorry that I haven't been a more active contributor to Lithic Technology.

I want to thank you for the mention of my receiving the honorary doctorate of science degree from the University of Idaho. For this I give thanks to Dr. Ruthann Knudson and Dr. H. Marie Wormington, and without all of you who participated at the various schools at Dierke's Lake and Shoshone Falls this would never have happened. It was indeed a great honor. I will take this opportunity to try to show my appreciation and thanks for the magnificent serigraph by Mazonowicz - "Standing Bison, Altamira Cave, Spain". I shall always cherish this and it will bring fond memories of my many friends who have been so gracious.

I do hope you can keep in close touch with Dr. Tom Hester and Dr. Harry Shafer and the others of the Colha project. The information regarding lithics that will come from this site will be of tremendous interest to all of those concerned with primitive technology. It is indeed a great site and I feel it will furnish much important information regarding flintworking techniques and the lifestyles of peoples at that time.

Susanna, I have informed all of the participants at a recent session at the University of Lethbridge at Alberta, Canada, of your most excellent publication so you should receive some orders for more subscriptions soon, and by the way I am enclosing probably a delinquent \$3.50 for my dues. Keep up the good work!

With kindest personal regards,

Don Crabtree, D. Sc Research Associate in Prehistoric Technology

P.S. My personal thanks to you and Paul for your contribution for the serigraph!